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Comments: Within Wilderness lies the spirit of American adventure, and climbing is inextricably tied to that spirit.

Adventurers have been climbing in Americas National Parks and Wilderness areas for well over a hundred years,

long before many of these areas obtained their current designations. Further there is a long precedent of allowing

bolts (i.e., fixed anchors) for climbing within these areas. For most climbing routes in National Parks and

Wilderness, bolts are not required to climb the rock faces. Rather, the bolts, which are typically camouflaged

such that they are all but invisible to eyes below, are necessary to descend. Disallowing bolts would create

extreme danger for climbers and would essentially erase most of America's classic climbs. This would be a

tremendous historical, cultural, and recreational loss. I strongly discourage you from making any changes to

current policy, which does allow fixed anchors in National Parks and Wilderness.


